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PARISH DIRECTORY 

Resurrection Parish 

48755 Warren Rd. 

Canton, MI  48187 

Pastoral Team 

Rev. Thomas Kramer, Pastor 

Rev. John Vandenakker CC, Weekend Assistant 

Deacon Paul Lippard 

Yvette Corey, Secretary 

Cindy Portis, Bookkeeper 

Sandy Mulcahy, Bulletin Editor 

Mr. Peter Cartwright, Music Director 

Deacon Paul Lippard Director – Formation 

Mr. Ed Turner, Christian Service/ 

                 Pastoral Associate 

Parish Office Hours 

Mon – Fri: 8:00 AM–4:00 PM (Lunch 12-1 PM)  

Phone:  ........................................ 734-451-0444 

Fax:   ........................................... 734-451-0454 

Website: http://www.resurrectionparish.net/ 

Vicariate Website: www.nwwv.org 

 

E-Mail Addresses 

Fr. Thomas Kramer/Yvette Corey: 

resoffice@resurrectionparish.net 

Deacon Paul Lippard: plipard@aol.com 

Ed Turner: resym@resurrectionparish.net 

Peter Cartwright: Petecart@sbcglobal.net 

Sonrise/Sandy: sonrise@resurrectionparish.net 

 

Religious Formation Office  

Phone: 734-451-0444  

 

Eucharistic Liturgies 

Saturday: 4:00 PM. 

Sunday: 9 & 11 AM. 

Weekdays: Wed & Fri 8:30 AM 

 

Healing and Anointing of the Sick Mass 

1st Friday of Every Month: 8:30 AM 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 

Thursdays: 2-6:30 PM 

 

Community Rosary 

Wednesday at 9:00 AM (after morning Mass) 

 

Reconciliation 

Saturday: 2:45 - 3:30  PM 

 

Baptism Preparation: 

Please Call the Office 

 

Prayer Chain–Audrey Stump:write2stumps@att.net 

 

Parish Pastoral Council 

Dave Broad 

Jane Pavol 

Bonnie Reyes 

Larry Wasik 

Lou Wasik 

Mike Weibel 

 

Commissions: 

Manny Reyes, Parish Finance Council 

Clare Krinke, Chair, Christian Service 

Missy Sullivan, Evangelization 

Bob Novak, Worship 

 

Vicariate Representatives 

 

ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

Ms. Kristen Strausbaugh, Principal 

Phone: ......................................... 734-459-2490 

Fax:  ........................................... 734-459-0981 

Website:  ...........................www.allsaintscs.com 

The John Bolde Food  

Depot  requests:  pasta, 

pasta sauce, canned 

meats, paper products 

and toiletry items. Bring 

your non�perishable canned and 

boxed food items to Mass each week. 

The items that are requested on a   

regular basis are:  cereal (hot & cold), 

powdered milk and potatoes,         

hamburger helper, rice, tuna, juice, bar 

soap, facial tissues, crackers, peanut   

butter, jelly, soups, baked beans, 

canned vegetables, paper towels, toilet   

paper, canned fruit, sugar, flour, coffee 

and tea (watch expiration dates).�

Bulletin Deadline:   By 12 noon on Monday for the following Sunday’s Edition.�

of  October 7, 2018�

�

SATURDAY OCTOBER 6�

4:00  PM      Patricia Ronshaugen�

                      (Larry & Karen Wasik)�

                      Marcelllo (wife)�

�

SUNDAY OCTOBER 7�

9:00 AM       People of the Parish�

11:00 AM     Frank Dulapa �      

�          (Family)�

                       Raymond & Lucille 

�          Tapper (Family)�

�

WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 10�

8:30 AM        Natalie Salazar �

�          (Parents)�

�          �          �          �

FRIDAY OCTOBER 12�

8:30 AM        Thelma Riccardo�

�

SATURDAY OCTOBER 13�

4:00  PM       People of the Parish�

�

SUNDAY OCTOBER 14�

9:00 AM        For families in our 

�           parish and                      

�           everywhere�

11:00 AM      Natalie Salazar �

                       (Parents)�

For those with Celiac Disease�

or gluten sensitivities…�

�

     If you have Celiac Disease or Gluten 

sensitivities, please call me at the parish 

office and I’ll be happy to discuss with 

you the options for receiving �

Communion.�

�

     Approved low�gluten altar bread is 

available.  I can explain to you the 

simple procedure for receiving the �

Eucharist consecrated from that bread.�

�        �

  �       Fr. Thomas Kramer�

27th Sunday in Ordinary Time�

�October 7, 2018�

�

First Reading�

Genesis 2:18�24 I will make a      

suitable partner for him�

�

The Psalm�

Psalm 128 May the Lord bless us 

all our days�

�

The Second Reading�

Hebrews 2:9�11 Jesus became one 

with us in taking on human nature�

�

Gospel�

Mark 10:2�16 Man and woman are 

equal in creating a lifelong marriage�

�

Next Week’s Readings:�

Wisdom 7:7�11 �

Psalm 90 �

Hebrews 4: 12�13 �

Mark 10:17�30 �

�

Uscchttp://www.portal.4lpi.com/user/

download/single/id/27426b.org and click 

on ‘Bible’.�

Mission Statement�

�

Resurrection Parish is a small, �

inviting Catholic family joyfully �

celebrating the Good News of the 

Risen Lord through the Eucharist and 

the sacraments, lifelong spiritual 

growth, responsible stewardship and  

loving service to others.�

�

Children’s  Liturgy 

of the Word will be  

starting on        

October 14th    

during 9 am and 

11 am masses.�
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SALAM ! SHALOM ! PAX ! PEACE ! Monday we have a joint event to celebrate. In Canada � 

where Fr. John’s family is, and some of my own � it is THANKSGIVING DAY. In the USA, it is 

when COLUMBUS DAY is observed. Both of these days recall when Europe became aware of 

the ‘New World’. Whatever is happening in your life that day, take a moment to THANK GOD for 

the ‘new world’ that EACH DAY offers. And amid all the stuff happening around us, add a prayer 

or two for both Canada and the USA as well.�

�

� Last week we had the meeting with Archbishop Vigneron I have spoken of concerning the CHILD ABUSE 

situation in the Church � especially the accountability of the bishops. A few themes were evident in what             

happened. While it was recognized that a culture of abuse and exploitation is involved, it must not be forgotten that 

we are speaking of CRIMES, not mere moral failings. Secondly, many commented on the underlying culture of 

CLERICALISM  and MATERIALISM that allows such actions ( i.e. fancy cars, expensive trips, high end clothes as 

‘one’s right’ because we are ‘special’), as Pope Francis has stated. For example, the prayer the Archbishop had us 

read that week put the priests ahead of the victims as a concern. Much of this is known to flow from the return to 

the hidden world of the ‘monastic’ seminaries of the pre�Vatican II days, which cultivate the secretive approach as 

both acceptable and to be guarded. Finally, while the issue of Bishops being ACCOUNTABLE was raised, both 

the lack of TRANSPARENCY as well as the obstructive procedures involved � including both being accountable 

only to each other and the Pope as well as no built �in firewalls to prevent a return to secrecy and privilege this was 

at best ‘window dressing’. The fact is that in just the last 15 years ( disregarding efforts prior to that ), there have 

been three attempts to do this : the 2002 Dallas Charter, the John Paul / Benedict committees, the recent          

commission of Pope Francis. All have failed ! In fact, within two or three years, each effort fell apart for lack of both 

true support and lack of DRAMATIC ACTION. ( eg. Why is Archbishop Wuerl still around ?) One may expect little 

light and less true effort from what the Archbishop suggested ( the USCCB committee plan he has mentioned just 

adds to the existing barriers people face when seeking to address the MALFEASANCE of Bishops � be it for this 

situation, financial irresponsibility, racism, sexism, or such.) None the less, PRAY FOR THE VICTIMS ! PRAY for 

the PRIESTS and BISHOPS ! And also PRAY for the CHURCH ! �

�

� Let me add a couple of personal thoughts. Those who build marble mausoleums for themselves while  

parishes and schools close and the poor go hungry are not going to create the kind of culture of Accountability and 

Transparency where Bishops are held liable or children not exploited. Dr. Wayne W. Dyer wrote something like 

‘when you have a choice of being Kind or being Right, Be Kind.’ This summarizes the Law and the Prophets and 

the Gospel. It is the measure of ORTHODOXY ! If you are Kind and Generous and Welcoming you fulfill it all … if 

you know any doctrine or not. When doctrinal rigorism and clericalism replace them, serious problems follow. 55 

years ago the Catholic Church realized this and changed. The re�entrenchment under certain recent popes have 

returned us to these problems � although they throw dirt at those from those times. But every day in every place 

we are asked to choose : will we follow such a ‘Living Faith’ Gospel or dead doctrines ? Will we seek to return to 

being museums of the 1600’s or bring the Gospel to the Here and Now ? Until we make the right choice for our 

daily personal culture, what the bishops or politicians do will not matter. If we do it Here and Now, we can invite 

them to do so also. �

�

� CONGRATULATIONS to Deacon Paul and his teams for another great ‘Catholics as Leaders’ event ! 

THANK YOU to all who attended. If you were unable to be there � it is both in the morning and at night � they are 

each month on the first Tuesday. ! Remember and beware : MENE, TEKEL, PERES ( Dan. 5:23�28; cf. also I 

Sam 8: 10�22; II Chr.7:14 and 36:14�23; and Jn. 3:14�21). VAYA CON DIOS ! GO WITH GOD ! ADIOS !�

                                                                                Yours in Christ,�

                                                                  �             Fr. Tom�

AAA Pregnancy Center Dinner Oct 18, 2018�

The Alternative Answers to Abortion Pregnancy Resource Center in Livonia   

invites you to their Annual Fundraising   Banquet, Oct. 18, 6�9pm at Burton 

Manor in Livonia. Guest speaker will be Lee Strobel, atheist�turned�Christian, 

and author of “The Case for Christ”. There's no cost to attend, but you must    

register at  www.FriendsofAAAPRC.com.  We will have a Resurrection Table as 

well as a car pool, and invite you to join us. Call or email (by Oct 10) Mary Beth 

Hausman to be included � 734�453�8163, marveousmeals@hotmail.com.  

Thank you for supporting LIFE.�

Pilgrimage to Vietnam �

(May 15th�28th, 2019) with Fr. John 

Vandenakker of the Companions of the 

Cross.  Information Meeting: Sun. Oct. 

21st, 12:00 noon, at Resurrection      

parish, 48755 Warren Rd, Canton, MI. 

For itinerary and terms visit 

www.companionscross.org/upcoming�

events.��
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�

�

�

2018 �

Tuesday, October 9�

5:45�7 PM Religious Education�

7 PM Worship Committee Meeting�

Wednesday, October 10�

8:30 AM Mass�

7 PM Children’s Liturgy of the Word �

Meeting�

Thursday, October 11�

2�6:30 PM Adoration�

6:30 PM Christian Service Meeting�

Friday, October 12�

8:30 AM  Mass �

9:30�10:30 AM Bible Study�

Parish Office Hours Today 8am�12pm�

Saturday, October 13�

Sign up for LaMora Dinner�

Sunday, October 14�

Sign up for LaMora Dinner�

6 PM Children’s Choir�

�

Reminder: All ministry people check your email and the 

mail slots in the Gathering Space for schedules and for    

other information on a regular basis. �

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS�

In the framework of the reading from the 

Letter to the Hebrews: … for whom and 

through whom all things exist through God, 

today’s Scripture readings from the Book of 

Genesis and St. Mark’s Gospel promote the common 

theme of sacred marriage. In the Gospel, Jesus,      

referencing Genesis, proclaims, God made them male 

and female.  For this reason, a man shall leave his   

father and mother and be joined to his wife, and the 

two shall become one flesh.  It is clear from these 

Scripture readings that God’s blessing of marriage is 

the union between one man and one woman.  This is 

God’s teaching on Christian marriage.  It is the      

Scriptural Truth, this Church teaching, that faithful  

stewards must embrace to counter secular society’s 

law, which professes a false image of marriage.  In this 

Truth, the sacrament of Matrimony accomplishes its 

full Christian meaning and potential by strengthening 

husbands and wives to love and serve the Lord and 

one another.  To enhance your marriage, consider  

attending a Marriage Enrichment Series or a       

Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend.  �

Mercy in Action…�

Letter Writing/Card Making Projects�

In order to keep costs down on this project, if you should hap-

pen to have any leftover paper (both white and color), pens, 

markers, glue sticks, etc. that would work for the above     

projects, please consider donating them. No glitter�    We will 

have a box for donations in the Gathering Space. Thank you. 

God Bless.�

�

This weekend, �

October 6 and 7�

Intercessory Prayer Team�

An Intercessor is one who is called to 

pray  beyond one’s own needs and       

intentions.   Prayer is the most       

powerful means in seeking both personal 

transformation and that of the community 

around us. Resurrection’s prayer team 

will meet on   Sunday, October 21

st

, after the 11 AM 

Mass. The purpose of the    Intercessory Prayer Team 

is to pray for the needs of the parish…our  pastor,     

ministries, programs and parishioners. This will be our 

kick�off  gathering where we will finalize the who, what, 

where and when of this new ministry. Please join us.  

Light refreshments will be served, so please let the    

office know if you will be attending.�

October is Respect Life Month:�

 *What Pro�Lifers Stand For�

�

We are for the proposition that human life is good, that it is 

worth living, that it deserves respect and protection.  We 

believe that every human being has an equal worth and 

dignity � that every human being has a right to live.�

�

The pro�life position rejects all attempts to divide humanity 

into those who have rights and those who don't.  Our     

society now recognizes that past discrimination on the   

basis of race, gender, ethnicity and social status was   

deeply unjust.  We recognize that the worth of a human 

being does not depend on such characteristics.�

�

Nor, however, does the worth of a human being depend on 

age, size, ability, dependency, state of development or the 

desires and decisions of others.  The big are not more   

valuable than the small.  The strong do not have more 

rights than the weak.  The independent do not matter more 

than the vulnerable and needy.�

�

No, we have value and a right to life simply because we are 

human � not because of what we can do, but because of 

what we are (the kind of being that we are).  That's why 

everyone matters.  Everyone counts.�

ALTAR SERVERS 

NEEDED�

Please contact the 

Parish Office at (734) 

451�0444 to set up a 

training session.  �
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Resurrection’s Mercy�in�Action � �

Saturday, October 20.  �

�

We will join parishes throughout SE Michigan and 

serve Christ by ministering to our community.  This year 

we will have opportunities for all ages to participate, 

both at the church and at the Westland Homeless Shel-

ter for families.�

�

Volunteer sign�up for these activities will take place after 

all the Masses the weekends of September 8/9 and 

15/16. �

�

In�house projects:  the following activities will take 

place in the social hall following the 8:30 AM Opening 

Prayer:�

Survival Kit Packaging: volunteers will gather at 9 

AM and package personal hygiene products and wash-

cloths in a plastic zip lock bag. Completed baggies will 

be given to the Detroit Rescue Mission Ministry and 

‘Into the Fire‘ Ministry.�

Letter and card making: volunteers will gather at 9 

AM to write letters and/or make cards to be distributed 

to the imprisoned, nursing homes, etc. Sample letters/

cards will be available.�

           �

Off�site project: the following activities will take 

place with regard to the renovation of two rooms at the 

Westland Homeless Shelter for families:�

Shelter Shower will take place October 6/7; donations 

of cleaning supplies, diapers, sheets and blankets are    

needed.  Pick up a slip from our Shelter tree and 

return goods by October 20.�

Shopping and Decorating for rooms will take 

place from September 6 until October 10.�

Painters are needed to paint and clean rooms 

from October 12 through October 20.�

�

Please prayerfully consider how you and your  

family can best participate in Mercy�in�Action this 

year.  �

WIDOWED MEN AND WOMEN�

October 30

th

�from 5:30 to 9:00 pm��Halloween Party 

(Costumes optional)�and Trivia Night w/prizes at Red Olive 

Banquet Center, 1051 Ann Arbor Rd in Plymouth.��$22 Cash 

at door.��For further info or to RSVP by Oct. 15 call�Tom at 

586�216�1454.��No walk�ins.  Come visit�us 

at:��www.widowedfriends.org�

CALLING ALL MEN! �

“Rejoice & Be Glad. Again I say Rejoice”�

This is a personal invitation to all men reading this   

article, right now. This includes you. I invite you to go on a    

spiritual retreat at St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center with   

other men like you and me, over the weekend of Friday night, 

November 2 to Sunday morning, November 4. You do not 

have to be a registered member of Resurrection, or any other 

parish for that matter, to attend this retreat. Although you may 

want to join Resurrection parish afterwards.  Perhaps you are 

asking yourself, “Why should I go on a spiritual retreat?” Here 

are six reasons:�

1.  The holidays are coming. They can be crazy. You need to    

prepare by taking time out for yourself. �

2.  A retreat will offer you a chance to deepen your Faith, even  

taking it to the next level. �

3.  You will meet some like�minded friends who have the same 

questions, concerns, and doubts as you. �

4.  You will have a chance to get acquainted or perhaps              

reacquainted with God on a personal level. �

5.  By listening to what the Holy Spirit has to say to you in the 

quiet, you will learn something new. �

6.  When you leave on Sunday morning, you will be energized; 

ready to face whatever God has in store for you this year.�

However, you might be saying, “I already attended a Retreat 

this year.”  No where does it say that you can only attend one 

Retreat per year. Some of us need “refreshment time” more 

often. You too might enjoy spending some additional time with 

Our Lord, listening to what He has to say. This is your chance.�

�

Perhaps you are not familiar with the Passionist Order 

priests and wonder what they are about? One of the big       

differences about Passionist priests is that they profess a 

Fourth Vow to promote the memory of Christ’s Passion and 

God’s redeeming love for everyone. They live a life of           

contemplation, community and ministry. Their order was    

founded by St. Paul of the Cross in the early 1700’s to minister 

with compassion to the suffering, poor, sick, imprisoned,     

grieving and the refugees. Personally “being ministered to with 

compassion” really hits home for me.�

�

Please sign�up today for this short overnight retreat by     

registering online: http://www.stpaulretreat.org or calling          

313�535�9563. Join other men, from Resurrection or where 

ever, on “Men’s Retreat #09” beginning Friday evening         

November 2 and ending Sunday morning November 4. If you 

can’t afford their requested price for a private room with bath for 

2 nights, 6 meals and time away, remember they will accept 

any donation you care to make. No matter how small…even 

nothing at all.  If you have additional questions, please feel free 

to call me anytime, George Krinke, 734�660�8409.�

It’s that time of the year 

again! �Halloween is just around 

the corner, and Sacred Heart   

Major Seminary needs your 

help. �Each year the seminary 

community opens their doors and 

their hearts to over 2000 children from the              

surrounding Detroit neighborhood so that the kids 

can have a fun and safe place to play games and 

trick�or�treat. But they need your help to make this 

year a success! They are asking for donations of 

Halloween candy that will then be passed out to the 

many kids. If you are willing to participate in this     

important ministry by donating bags of candy please 

bring them to the parish office.�



Resurrection Parish, Canton�

Page 6�

�

Please pray for              

the following  �

currently in the 

United States �

Military Services.�

�

�

United States Air Force�

Adam DiMaria�

Levi DiMaria�

Airman Christen Tabeling�

�

United States Army�

Kay (Gunawan) Kerstens�

Martin F. Smith�

Kirk M. Tooley, III�

Amy Trombley�

�

United States Coast Guard�

Michael Donovan�

�

United States Marine Corps�

�

United States Navy�

Jason Stahl�

�

�

Welcome To�

Resurrection Parish�

   We extend our hand and hearts in Christian 

friendship to you, whether long�time residents 

or newly arrived in the parish. If you are not 

registered, have moved, or have other needs, 

please fill out this form and place in the �

collection basket or mail to the Parish Office.�

�

NAME ________________________�

ADDRESS _____________________�

CITY _________________________�

ZIP  __________________________�

PHONE  ______________________�

EMAIL   ______________________�

�

�� Best time to call   ____________�

�� New Parishioner  ____________�

�� New Address   ______________�

�� New Phone  ________________�

�� Moving, please remove from list.�

�� I am going to be in the hospital, 

please call me.______________�

�

Other:  ________________________�

  _____________________________�

  _____________________________�

�

Check the bulletin board(s) for information on activities throughout the area.�

Please pray for the following serving God, the Church and the World 

in your name.�

Sister Madonna Marie, OSF�

Zak Juntila      Tim O’Neil�

Julia Morin       Felix Rotter�

Jerry Novak     Brian Rukavina�

�

To have someone added to our prayer list, 

please call the church office.  Names will be listed for four 

weeks unless the office is notified that prayers are still needed. �

Making a Report  of Misconduct�

Parish employees, parishioners, volunteers, vendors, and 

other parties can report confidentially any concerns      

related to financial  matters to EthicsPoint, an �

Independent, third�party company, at  (855) 234�9774.�

�

Anyone with knowledge of any misconduct by a  member 

of the clergy, church personnel or volunteer may also 

contact the  Archdiocese of Detroit at (866) 343�8055.  

Matters involving possible criminal activity are reported by 

the Archdiocese to civil authorities.�

WEEKEND OFFERTORY�

AT RESURRECTION �

PARISH�

September 30, 2018�

�

Weekly Budget�

$6,884.00�

======================�

Weekly Total Received*�

$5,217.50�

�

*Includes contributions in   

envelopes, loose, and those 

made electronically.�

�

What return can I make to the 

Lord for all that He has given 

me!�

Christian Service Outreach Applications Now 

Being Accepted�

Twice each year, the Christian Service           

Commission solicits applications from parishioners 

for outreach Christian Service funding. �

�

The funds available are determined by a           

percentage of the overall parish collection and are 

intended to provide financial support for            

organizations that parishioners have identified as 

worthwhile and deserving our support. �

�

Please consider local organizations or ministries 

that you are actively working with that may benefit 

from our parish’s financial support.  You should 

submit your completed Outreach Application to the 

Commission for consideration before December 9, 

2018.  Applications are available in the Christian     

Service mail slot in the Gathering Space or by email-

ing Clare Krinke at clarekrinke@comcast.net.�

We will be celebrating married couples who have a        

significant anniversary this year on Saturday, October 27th 

at the 4 PM mass.  This is a time for your marriage to be 

blessed and to give you special  recognition of your      

commitment to each other.  We will also have a light        

reception afterwards!  Please contact Mary Ann Rizzo at 

marizzzo@comcast.net or email Yvette, Parish Secretary, 

at resoffice@resurrectionparish.net with the number of 

years married. �

The vegetable garden is in need of used 

carpet, to line the walk�ways between the 

beds. If you, or anyone you know, is getting 

new flooring and having carpet removed, 

we’d love to grab it before it gets to a land 

fill. The only catch is, it can’t be berber.   

Berber’s one continuous yarn gets caught in the weed 

whip and destroys them. Please contact Elaine Jeris at 

734�812�0073  or meadowench1@comcast.net.  Help 

keep her out of the dumpsters on Ford Road. �


